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A Message from the Headteacher 

 

If I haven't seen you since the start of this term then a belated Happy New Year to you! 

Despite the cold, dark and icy conditions last week, our school attendance was 97.4%, which 

is fantastic! This week's attendance will have been lower, although most days have still been 

95% or more (96.9% on Monday!). Below I have included an image of our attendance from 

the start of the year and you will notice that Monday mornings are generally lower than the 

rest of the week. Please can you make sure that: 

• Your child is in school on time every day, including Mondays. 

• If your child says they don't feel well and have no obvious symptoms, please send 

them in to school; you can always let us know that they have said they don't feel well 

and we will contact you if any symptoms develop. 

Whilst we can all find it difficult to get going at the start of the week, it is highly unlikely that 

more children are genuinely poorly on Mondays! It is proven that children who have a higher 

attendance are much more likely to do well in their KS2 Sats and then GCSEs etc.  

When I walked into the library yesterday lunchtime, I was amazed at the queue of children 

who wanted to take a book out. We are really trying to promote a love of reading/books 

even more this year through class novel time, assemblies, displays, Stockwood library visits 

etc and it has been great to see and hear children enjoying such a variety of books. Below 



are some photos of books that Mrs Kelson ordered using the travelling book fayre rewards; 

thank you to everyone who purchased a book during one of the parents' evenings as it 

resulted in us getting these free for our school! The 'Little People, Big Dreams' series also 

helps support some of the assemblies that I have been focusing on aspirations/careers/jobs. 

We know that a lot of our children love playing 'Roblox', which is one of the most popular 

games currently. Whilst this helps children with their creative development and IT skills, we 

know that some issues can arise from communications online amongst children and also 

from strangers. Below is a poster summarising what parents need to know and here is a link 

with a clear guide on how to make sure children enjoy using Roblox safely. 

https://www.internetmatters.org/hub/esafety-news/parents-guide-to-roblox-and-how-your-

kids-can-play-it-safely/  

It was great to see how much our Year 2 children enjoyed their trip to the SS Great Britain 

and I am sure that Years 3 and 5 are looking forward to their trips (We the Curious / Steam 

Museum) next week. We look forward to hearing about their experiences and sharing this, 

along with other work and successes throughout this term. 

Finally, a huge thank you to our 'Friends of Waycroft', who paid for the Pantomine Aladdin, 

which the children absolutely loved watching on Monday 

I hope everyone has a great weekend! 

Mr Smith 

 

https://www.internetmatters.org/hub/esafety-news/parents-guide-to-roblox-and-how-your-kids-can-play-it-safely/
https://www.internetmatters.org/hub/esafety-news/parents-guide-to-roblox-and-how-your-kids-can-play-it-safely/


 



 

 



 

Safeguarding / Health and Safety 

 

Children with Phones 

We strongly recommend that all children's phones have suitable restrictions in place, 

especially to ensure: 

• that they have to get permission to download any Apps.  

• they have restricted access to the internet 

Below are some links to some relevant instructions for apple or Android phones.  

https://support.apple.com/en-om/guide/iphone/iph223f61318/18.0/ios/18.0  

https://support.google.com/googleplay/answer/1075738?hl=en-GB  

Quite a lot of our staff also recommend Google Family Link which is an App 

https://families.google/familylink/  

If any parents are concerned that they don't have restrictions in place and want help or 

advice with this then please either speak to Mr Randall (our E-Safety Leader) or book and 

appointment with our office to see him.  

https://support.apple.com/en-om/guide/iphone/iph223f61318/18.0/ios/18.0
https://support.google.com/googleplay/answer/1075738?hl=en-GB
https://families.google/familylink/


Attendance 

 

Week commencing - 06/01/2025 

Whole school attendance  - 97.3% 

EYFS/KS1 class with highest attendance  - Pinta 100% 

KS2 class with highest attendance  -  SSGB 100% 

 

Week commencing - 13/01/2025 

Whole school attendance  - 96.2% 

EYFS/KS1 class with highest attendance  - Pinta 99.1% 

KS2 class with highest attendance  - Endeavour 97.8% 

 

Penalty Notices 

• If a child has at least 10 (10 or more) sessions of unauthorised absence in 10 school 

weeks, their parent/carer(s) may receive a penalty notice (a morning or afternoon is 

one session; a whole school day is two sessions.)  

• The first time a penalty is issued within a three-year rolling period, it is £80 (per 

parent/carer, per child)  payable within 21 days, rising to £160 if paid between 22 and 

28 days. (If   the fine is not paid, the parent/carer may be prosecuted for the child’s   

unauthorised absence. 

• The second time a penalty notice is issued to the same parent/carer for the same 

child the amount will be £160 per parent/carer, per child (if paid within 28 days). 

There is no reduction in the amount if the penalty is paid early. (Again, if the fine is   

not paid, the parent/carer may be prosecuted.) 



• Fines per parent/carer will be capped to two fines within any 3-year period. Once this 

limit has been reached, a prosecution will be considered. Prosecution may result in 

fines of up to £2,500 per parent/carer, per child.  

 

SEND and Mental Health 

 

Bristol Parent Carers offer a range of free support sessions designed to support parents and 

carers of children with SEND. It's easy to book just visit  https://bit.ly/Getbookednow to 

secure your place! 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2FGetbookednow&data=05|02|Freya.Winsley%40clf.uk|a4a61b8d809745a222c608dd2fcf9264|a79b23568c244922b420c6e26d0b4091|1|0|638719290765559723|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D|0|||&sdata=7NyHKKLSvgAuiw6Y%2F1zBHBqVDshFQau%2BMYO4h6gBNzA%3D&reserved=0


 

 



EYFS 

 

Admiral 

Happy New Year! Everyone came back happy to see their friends again. Our 6 new friends 

who have joined us this term are settling in well. We've been making the most of the snow 

and hard frosts - finding huge ice blocks in our pots and pans in the mud kitchen, making 

marks in the snow and riding our bikes over the hard frosts to hear the sounds our tyres 

made. 

Mary-Rose Pre-School 

We have had a lovely start to 2025, all of the children came back really well, and we have 

enjoyed welcoming some new friends  into our class too. We have started the term learning 

about The Gingerbread man, and have enjoyed a range of activities , including sequencing 

the story, role playing in our bakery and also making yummy Gingerbread Men. 

Reception 

This week in Reception, the children loved exploring the classic tale Goldilocks and the Three 

Bears. From discovering the perfect porridge to testing out chairs and beds with 

construction materials, the story sparked imaginative play and lively discussions about 

making choices and respecting others' belongings. The children enjoyed role-playing as 

Goldilocks and the bear family, bringing the story to life with enthusiasm and giggles. It was 

a wonderful way to inspire creativity, teamwork, and storytelling skills! In Maths we have 



been making number bonds to 5. We made number bonds to 5 with a range of resources 

and practised writing numbers together on big paper. In English, the children were fantastic 

at writing instructions to make porridge.  

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

KS1 

 

Year 1  

Year 1 have enjoyed beginning lots of new units of work this term. We began our new 

History unit by exploring lots of different objects from the past 100 years. We were amazed 

at the size of the Gameboy Advance and how toys were made out of lots of different 

materials. We were very confused by some of the artefacts and what they were used for, but 

this also made us more interested in learning about things from before we were born. 

In art we have been looking at printing. We used our hands in one piece of work and various 

objects in the other to explore what patterns/shapes we can make while printing. We also 

looked at the season of winter in our Science lesson before we begin our unit on animals. 



We discussed the weather during winter and looked at the thermometer to see the 

temperature.  Luckily most of us have been bringing in hats and gloves as it was -2 one day! 

Year 2  

Here are some photos from our SSGB trip. The children had a tour of the boat learning about 

the different people who travelled on it. They were able to use pen and ink like the 

Victorians. The children played Victorian games, dress up and learnt about the different 

inventions during the Victorian era. We were super impressed with the children's behaviour, 

they represented our school perfectly!  

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



LKS2 

 

Year 3 

Year 3 have made a fantastic start to 2025! In PE, they have been receiving gymnastics 

coaching from Bristol Sports Foundation. Miss Mansyah (the gymnastics coach) commented 

that she was impressed with the core strength of the year group, which allowed them to 

perform handstands and rolls effectively. In geography, they revised the countries of the 

United Kingdom and the regions and waterways in England. All of the children identified that 

they live in the South West of England and we are close to the River Avon. In maths, they 

have been building on their multiplication and division knowledge and they are beginning to 

multiply and divide 2-digit numbers. 

 

Year 4 

Year 4 have had a fantastic start back to school. They have been continuing to learn about 

multiplying and dividing and are enjoying practising their times tables. Last week, they wrote 

individual limericks and clerihews, which they then performed together, creating their own 

mini poetry slam! 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



UKS2 

 

Year 5 

Year 5 have had a great start to the new year! Our Second World War topic has really caught 

the children's interest. Thank you to both Hudson and Noah who brought in some war 

medals from their ancestors' involvement in the war. If you have anything else at home from 

World War 2 it would be great to see! In addition, the children have been super resilient all 

week working on some very tricky long multiplication questions in Maths. Well done Year 5! 

Don't forget next week is our school trip the steam museum! Don't forget to dress up like an 

evacuee or someone from the 1940s and make your gas mask 

 

Year 6 

In English, the children have fully immersed themselves in researching and writing 

newspaper articles on the recent forest fires in Los Angeles. This project has not only helped 

with their writing skills but also sparked interesting discussions about current events and the 

importance of environmental awareness. 

In maths, the children have been learning about the new concepts of ratio and proportion. 

The children have been learning how to apply these concepts to solve real-world 



problems. .In science, we have embarked on an exciting exploration of the theory of 

evolution and inherited characteristics. This topic has engaged the children's attention, and 

they are excited to learn more. During our whole class reading sessions, we have also 

connected this scientific learning with relevant texts that deepen their understanding. 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



Save the Dates for Term 3 and 4 

 

Tuesday 21st January - Year 5 trip to STEAM museum 

Tuesday 21st January - Year 3 trip to We the Curious 

Thursday 13th March - Year 4 Swimming to commence (more information to follow) 

 

Inset Dates 2024/2025 

Monday 6th January 2025 

Monday 24th February 2025 

Friday 4th July 2025 

Monday 7th July 2025 

Payment Reminders 

 



Year 2 camp  - If you have not paid the deposit or spoken to the office, we have not included 

your child numbers. The suggested payment plan is £25 due 29th November 2024, £25 due 

31st January  2025, £25 due 28th February 2025 with final balance of £25 due by 30th April 

2025. 

Year 2 camp Pupil Premium  - If you have not paid the deposit or spoken to the office, we 

have not included your child numbers. The suggested payment plan is £10 due 29th 

November 2024, £10 due 31st January  2025, £10 due 28th February 2025 with final balance 

of £10 due by 30th April 2025. 

Year 4 Swimming - £24 due 28th February 2025. 

Year 6 Simonsbath camp - £50 deposit due 25th October 2024.  With the suggested 

payment plan of £90 due 31st December 2024, £90 due 28th February 2025, £90 due 25th 

April 2025 with final balance of £89.58 due by 30th May 2025. 

Year 6 Simonsbath camp Pupil Premium - £50 deposit due 25th October 2024.  With the 

suggested payment plan of £40 due 31st December 2024, £40 due 28th February 2025, £40 

due 25th April 2025 with final balance of £34.79 due by 30th May 2025. 

Community Notices  

 



Bristol Family Hubs 

 

Here is a link to  Bristol Family Hubs team, who offer parenting courses the for 

parents/carers with children ages 0 – 8 years. These courses are run by expert facilitators 

and Family Support Workers who are based at Children’s Centres across the city and run on a 

rolling basis, throughout the year. 

 

These parenting courses are FREE and are all universal – any parent/carer can attend. 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



Contact Us 

 

Waycroft Academy 

Selden Road 

Stockwood, Bristol 

 BS14 8PS 

0117 377 2198 

info@wca.clf.uk 

Visit us on the web at https://waycroftacademy.clf.uk/ 

https://waycroftacademy.clf.uk/
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